Gentry Subdivision Homeowners Association

Board Minutes, 17 March 2008
The meeting was called to order this date at 11:30 a.m. at Rocky Mtn. Bank & Trust with the following members present:  David Sellon, Dave Thompson, Mike Maloney and Kay Muns.

The February minutes were approved as read.  The treasurer’s report reported February income of $8,222.89 and expenses of $588.80.  We have $15,314.82 in the checking account, $5,514.33 in the Vanguard MM, and $11,219.19 in the CD.  Mike plans to transfer $5,000.00 from our checking account to the Vanguard MM this month.  Kay made a motion to accept his report, and Dave seconded it.

For our Accounts Receivable, we have been granted a judgment against the owner of 802 San Gabriel, and the process is being worked through by our attorney to allow us to receive the amount due of $976.88 from his bank account.
The house of the owner of 715 San Gabriel has gone into foreclosure, so we can expect to receive only one-half of one year’s assessment when the house is resold.  This owner has not paid the annual assessment for the years he has occupied his property.

We set aside the remainder of the meeting’s business to listen to the problems that the owner of 635 San Gabriel is having with her across-the-street neighbor, a renter.  The Board members are well aware of the multiple problems this particular family has caused in our subdivision during the time they have lived here. Suggestions have been made many times to the owner that perhaps there is ample reason to evict this family.  The present circumstances call for immediate action by the Board.  Dave offered to write a letter to the owner pointing out recent violations of our covenants and stating that fines will be assessed within a certain number of days if corrections are not made.  
The complainant has filed suit against her neighbor and will be informed soon of a court date.  Several Board members offered to appear with her at the hearing to show we are in agreement with the grievances against this family.

Since we were missing several Board members, the decision was made not to elect all the officer positions for the coming year, with the exception of the President.  David nominated Dave, and he was elected unanimously.  David suggested we have another short board meeting next Monday when all of the members could be present to set the rest of the officer positions.

Dave has been in touch with our attorney and was advised that Mr. Scheuerman is setting up his own office.  Kay made a motion that we stay with the present firm until the two account receivable matters are resolved.  Then, we would join Mr. Scheuerman in his new firm.  David seconded the motion and it passed.
David passed out a computer-generated list of houses in the subdivision that had, at one time, covenant violations against them; and, whether or not they had been resolved.  This will be a great assistance when we begin to assess problems in our spring survey.  Cristine Marshall had done this work for us, which involved a great deal of effort on her part and is much appreciated.

Mike passed out a list of owners who have yet to pay the annual assessment, and he has sent out letters informing them that the monthly past-due fee of $25.00 is now in effect.  Several of us offered to make phone calls to see if we might encourage payment soon.

Since there was no more business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned at 12:30 p.m.                                                                           Respectfully submitted, Kay Muns
